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Rules for COOL Study authorship:

The overall study PIs will be the lead authors for the initial manuscript (up to 4).  The PI and co-PI from each contributing institution will then be listed, in order of highest study enrollment per center, except when just a single patient is recruited from a center in which one author will be typically permitted.  Depending on the number of authors permitted by the journal of publication these rules will by necessity be utilized to establish the order of authors on the title page of the manuscript.  The intended target for the initial manuscript will be the New England Journal of Medicine, which permits as many authors as meet the criteria for authorship as defined in the International Committee of Medical Journal Editors (ICMJE) recommendations (https://www.nejm.org/author-center/frequently-asked-questions).  Thus, the intention is for all investigators contributing to the Inclusion Criteria and Protocol Manuscripts to be included in authorship if they meet the ICMJE Criteria by contributing to the final manuscript.  Finally, all remaining site PI’s and Co-PI’s as well as any other appropriate and deserving coauthors will be listed in the acknowledgement section of the manuscript as members of the “COOL Study Group”, with the same rules as above establishing order of listing.  This listing at the conclusion of the manuscript allows investigators to define themselves appropriately as a co-author of the manuscript under generally accepted rules of academic authorship for large multicenter studies. 

Important supporting personnel, will be recognized in a brief section at the end of the manuscript in a separate Acknowledgement Section.

For subsequent manuscripts which may be constructed, such as reports on subset analysis of the original data, the title page authorship may be adjusted according to contribution to that particular examination.  All subset analysis of data collected from COOL studies must be cleared with the COOL original PI of the study.  The results of these subsequent investigations, along with the manuscript should also be shared with all members of the original investigative group.  The listing of the “COOL Study Group” in the acknowledgment section of the manuscript, including all original investigators, should also be included in these subsequent reports.  This will permit the original investigators to receive recognition of their work in collecting the data and permit them to appropriately list themselves as co-authors of subsequent works under the aforementioned organization.



Yours sincerely,



Andrew W Kirkpatrick



For the COOL Study Authorship Group
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